
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

CLASS 
NEWSLETTER 

28TH MARCH 2025  

 

Some exciting news: 

I’m sure you will join me in congratulating Miss Hemming and her partner with their exciting news that she 

is expecting. Please pass on your congratulating when you see her! 

Building work: 

As you will have seen, building work is due to commence at the Fairfield Centre during the Easter 

holidays. This will not directly impact on our school community as families will be able still use the 

pedestrian walkway between Goldsmiths Road and Carnforth Drive. It will however mean that parking 

will become busier on Carnforth Drive. Please can I politely ask you to be considerate of our neighbours 

and ensure that parking does not obstruct driveways or access routes to frontages. Please also allow 

additional time to drop off and collect your child as this may take longer than normal. 

Easter Competition: 

It’s been wonderful to see the wide range of Easter scene and Easter bonnet competition entries. There 

has been so much hard work put into all of the entries. 

Spring Concert: 

It was brilliant to see so many of you turn up to share in our Spring Concert. I was immensely proud of all 

of our children for all of their performance. Many stepped out of their comfort zones and should feel 

proud of their achievements. 

Bands and Sandpits! 

It’s been a real joy to see children enjoying the Rock Steady bands over the last few weeks and the 

children have already made great progress with learning new instruments and working together as a 

team. A big highlight has also been seeing so many children enjoying playing in our giant sandpit during 

our Opal lunchtimes. They have played with creativity and imagination and had a wonderful time! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support this term and wish you all a happy 

Easter and a restful break. 

We’ll see you all back at school on Monday 28th April. 

Paul Prigg 
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Well, what can I say… Nursery have had the most amazing Spring term and there is no 

denying we have loved every minute of it.  

We had the most incredible opportunity to participate in our very own chick programme. 

Nursery were able to watch the eggs develop in the incubator and then the magic 

happened… the eggs hatched! We were blessed with 5 beautiful, fluffy chicks. The children 

are fascinated with the chicks and have loved every step of this journey – it has honestly 

been a pleasure to witness.  

 

 

 

Nursery have also been learning about life on a farm. We thoroughly enjoyed this topic as 

we learnt all about the different types of crops, animals and machinery that farmers have 

as part of their job. We explored what foods we get from farms and the children even 

learnt the process of how the farmer grows his crops.  

We moved on to Spring where we explored the grounds of the school eagerly looking for 

signs of Spring. We spotted bees, blossom, daisies, frogspawn, ladybirds, butterflies, daffodils 

and so much more. It has been lovely to see the children embracing the warmer weather 

as it rolls in.  

We have finished off the term with learning all about Easter! We loved our story, ‘We’re 

going on an egg hunt’ as it contains lots of exciting, colourful eggs and has really helped us 

with learning our numbers. We participated in an Easter egg hunt as well as making some 

chocolate Easter nests and it has been lovely seeing all the Easter bonnet entries coming 

into school too. 

Overall, I think it is safe to say we have had the best half term. It has been so enriching for 

the children and seeing them embrace their learning with such enthusiasm makes me so 

proud.  

Well done, Nursery. I hope you have a fantastic, well deserved Easter break and I’ll see you 

on the other side! 

Mrs Hawkes 

                                            

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                   

Spring in Nursery… 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception have been learning all about waste, composting and recycling. We went on a 

trip to EnviroSort where we learnt lots of facts about how things are recycled and the things 

they find at recycling centers. We then got to go onto the viewing platform and see the 

process in action!  

 

 

 

 

 

When we came back to school, we were inspired by our trip and the story ‘Somebody 

swallowed Stanley’ to reuse old plastic bags and turn them into something new. We used our 

design, cutting and measuring skills to turn the bags into kites. We then took them out onto 

the field on a windy day and had lots of fun flying them!  

 

In talk for writing, we loved learning the story  ‘Little rabbit Foo Foo’ by Michael Rosen. We 

put actions to the story and retold it to an audience. We then had a go at changing some of 

the characters in the story and writing our own sentences about it.  

In maths we have been learning about 3D shapes. We printed using the 3D shapes to see 

what 2D shapes they were made out of. We also went on a 3D shape hunt around the 

classroom. “A gluestick is a cylinder” -Witsel.  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of our learning, we discovered that there is no                                                                         

permanent population in Antarctica but lots of scientists                                                                                

live there for short periods whilst they are working and                                                                                       

studying the landscape, weather and animals. We looked                                                                                        

at the vehicles that Antarctic explorers use and how their                                                                                  

wheels need to grip onto the snow and ice. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have had a brilliant term, learning 

about a significant person from history, 

Robert Falcon Scott (an explorer who 

travelled to the South Pole). 

The children have learnt about why he was 

so significant and what he did during his 

expedition. We have looked at what 

equipment you would need to travel in 

Antarctica and played in our explorer base 

camp. We have also read the story ‘The 

Great Explorer’ and written our own versions. 

 

Children built their own cars including 

wheels and axels made from straws, pegs 

and bottle tops.  

We then chose material to wrap around 

the tyres to ensure good grip.  

We used the information from our science 

experiment about the different types of 

materials to decide what to use on the 

tyres.  

 



 

 

 

 We have enjoyed seeing all our beautiful flowers begin to blossom and show off their amazing colours! Check 

out our tulips! 

 

  YEAR 2 

 

Spring term has been a busy one for Year 2!                                  

As Historians we have been learning about Florence Nightingale,                                                                                                                                    

Mary Seacole and Edith Cavell and how they helped soldiers                                                                                                                                            

during war. We created timelines for each of them and used our                                                                                                                              

source work to learn about the past.  

As Scientists we have been looking at everyday materials, including wood, plastic, paper, 

metal and rubber and their properties. We identified, through experimenting, how suitable 

the materials were for different purposes. These are some of the experiments we conducted 

to find out the suitability of these materials.  

                         

As Artists we have explored collage and looked at Nathan Wyburn’s collages as inspiration. 

We developed our knowledge of layering to create different textures and shapes. We 

created collages of Jamaica as well as collages of the three nurses we learned about in 

history. 

                                  

We have enjoyed seeing all our beautiful flowers begin to blossom and show off their 

amazing colours! Check out our tulips! 

                         

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have had another fantastic term! It’s amazing how much learning you can squeeze 

into a few weeks and how much joy can be shared. 

 

 

 

 

As scientists, we have explored light, how shadows                                                                                                                    

are made and investigated how shadows can be                                                                                                                                        

changed. 

 

 

 

As historians, we have learnt all about Ancient Egypt. This has been a 

really fun unit and the children have soaked up every last bit of 

knowledge they possible could. Ancient Egypt has also linked into our 

reading and writing units. Our reading focus has been The Egyptian 

Cinderella. Does that remind you of another story? In writing, we have 

written our own non-chronological report to inform others on Ancient 

Egypt. 

 

 

 

As artists, we have explored clay and                                                                                                                    

different ways of moulding it. To begin                                                                                                                                                      

our current unit, we reactivated the                                                                                                           

sticky knowledge learnt in Year 2 to                                                                                                                              

make a clay pinch pot. By the end of                                                                                                                                        

this art unit, we will have made our                                                                                                                                                                                

very own ancient Egyptian pot! 

 

In PE, we have thoroughly enjoyed partaking in some orienteering lessons. This focuses 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In PE, we have thoroughly enjoyed partaking in some orienteering lessons. This focuses heavily 

on teamwork. We have had to practise resilience because it can be frustrating at times 

relying on others and having to think of resolutions.  

 

 

In DT, we have nearly completed our shad capturers and are very excited to be heading to 

Diglis Island and Fish Pass to learn more about Worcester’s efforts to save the shad. 

 

Miss East’s highlight of the term was seeing each child’s face light up as they held the 

newborn chicks from Nursery! 
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What a great spring term we have had this year! We have worked really hard 

consolidating previous learning and building on this by learning new things. Have a look at 

what we have been up to: 

As artists, we have been using our previously done drawing skills and making them even 

better by adding in some painting skills. Drawing inspiration from our artist Keith Harring, we 

looked at using different colours and movement lines to make our pictures come to life. 

Check out some of our work by Hope, Lily, Matilda and India-Mai: 

 

 

 
 

   

 

      



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In DT, we have been exploring structures and making a siren to warn people when an 

earthquake is coming. We discussed what it needs to be like as well as exploring what 

materials would be needed. For our prototypes, we used straws and tape to practice 

creating the best sturdy shapes – we decided triangles were best! 

 

Have a lovely Easter Year Four!   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have come to the end of our Spring term – and what a term it had been!  

We continue to make amazing progress in everything that we do and I am so proud of 

what we have achieved so far this year! 

Some pictures of the fun we’ve had are below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been able to enjoy dressing up, STEM challenge, ukulele, swimming, chicks, a 

new sand pit and much more! What an incredible term. 
 

I cannot wait to see what our Summer term holds! 

 

Have a lovely break and stay safe! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been very busy over the Spring term. As writers, we have written two 

independent pieces: one persuading Mr Prigg to take his children to Camp Green Lake; 

and another focusing on described the setting of Dunkirk during World War 2.   

      

As mathematicians, we have been solidifying our knowledge of ratio, proportion and scale 

factors. We found it confusing to begin with but smashed through it once we understood 

the concept fully. 

      

Spring has been packed with so many fun-filled activities and experiences.  

                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Year 6 to you: HAVE A BRILLIANT EASTER! 

 

From our visit to The Cathedral to the 

learning that takes place in the 

classroom, we have seen the 

importance of enjoying our learning. 

It is proven that if you enjoy learning, 

you will achieve success, not only at 

Primary age but within future learning 

too. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  %  

Year 1 % 

Year 2  %  

Year 3 % 

Year 4 %  

Year 5 %  

Year 6 %  

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, 

please make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

 ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  93.47%  

Year 1 95.26% 

Year 2  94.57%  

Year 3 92.85% 

Year 4 94.64%  

Year 5 93.53%  

Year 6 94.66%  

 

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be 

attending school, please make sure you contact the school to inform 

them each day they are absent. 

    

2024/2025 Class attendance to 10/04/2025: 93.72% 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CLOSED : FRIDAY 11TH APRIL (TEACHER TRAINING DAY) 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES FOR 2025/2026 ARE ATTACHED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children have had such a good time building, digging, communicating and 

collaborating in the sandpit already. They have shown great resilience and have 

created some excellent sand sculptures. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                



 

 

 



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MR D TIMMINS : YEAR 1 SUPPLY TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER and CLEANERS:


